To           :              Headteachers; Chairs of Governors; Foundation Governors; Ex-officio clergy; Deputy Headteachers; RE CoOrdinators  (and please forward widely)

From     :               Jeff Williams

Date      :               15th September 2021

Re           :              Fortnightly email and resources from the Diocesan Education Team


Dear colleagues

Last weekend’s amazing and historic outcome at the US Open Tennis Championship rightly filled the media, and featured in most family conversations subsequently. What a talented, mature and grounded young person is Emma Raducanu -  a superb role model for all young people, particularly those of mixed heritage. Sadly, some voices have questioned her ‘British authenticity’, which is a reminder that we all need to be vigilant, challenging comments and attitudes that seek to exclude rather than include, to diminish those of different race, colour, creed or sexuality. 

One of the highlights of my Summer was sitting for hours in front of the TV, avidly following the Paralympics. The name and spelling of Paralympics itself is a reminder that it is fully Olympic, running Parallel to the Olympic Games : not para-Olympics, which wrongly indicates a separate, different and less important Olympics for ‘paralysed’ people, often mis-spelt ParaOlympics. 

The sport I watched at all hours of the day and night was Wheelchair Rugby. If you’ve seen the game, you’ll understand why in the early days it was colloquially called ‘Murder Ball’! TV commentators and pundits at almost every match remind spectators that Wheelchair Rugby is a non-contact sport, which is ironic when the sportsmen and women at great speed deliberately bounce opponents to the floor, with chairs tumbling across the court. The non-contact definition merely applies to touching the person!

The Paralympics is a huge reminder that we are all different, in a host of ways, but can also be all-together. Hence the tag ‘Altogether Different’ used by Equality and Inclusion trainers, and recently Channel 4 in its strategic intentions. 

In our schools we celebrate diversity, and promote inclusion as part of the Christian values we espouse and see as the foundation of our contribution to the wider education landscape. Thank you for celebrating difference to promote inclusion, and not highlighting difference to exclude : in doing this you will continue to make a difference, both to individuals and society.

Every good wish for a good term, and that you enjoy ‘life in all its fulness’. I commend the Worship Video below launching our Ten Ten #flourishing project, not just because of the overall content, but in light of my reflections above, the Barcelona Olympics clip at the start – have tissues to hand………………

Jeff

Ten Ten #flourishing : We talked about this year’s Diocesan project at our Briefings last term, and shared some of the resources with schools. Attached are the Project booklets for ease, and we hope that these can focus a whole range of curriculum and extra-curricular work and activities throughout the year, to support the project. Sue has created a worship video to accompany the project which we hope will assist in outlining the project to pupils and colleagues. You can access the video at 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kj031_08m4Y&ab_channel=CofEWinchester  You’ll recall that some of the activities and ideas we have suggested are seasonal, due to the very nature of planting. A reminder therefore that if you are intending to apply for trees from The Tree Council the deadline is Friday 1 October  https://treecouncil.org.uk/schools-and-education/orchards-for-schools/  Schools will receive a free pack containing five mixed fruit trees or 30 fruiting hedgerow samplings. Five trees or more constitutes an orchard! More details are in the Project Booklets attached. 

Termly Worship Resources. You’ll recall that we are producing resources for Worship each half-term based on a Christian Value. I shared this half-term’s resources on Hope last term, but a reminder they are accessible at  https://www.winchester.anglican.org/Guidedreflections/  and https://www.portsmouth.anglican.org/education/resources/guidedreflections/ The year-overview is attached. I’ll alert you when next half-term’s resources focusing on Love are uploaded in a few weeks.  Do feel free to share these with those responsible for Children in your churches, where they can also be used.

SIAMS Inspection List Updates were shared last week, but the the list of schools that are likely to have inspections in 2021-2022 has now been published on the SIAMS Inspections webpage on the Church of England website.  Click on the “SIAMS Documents September 2021” to view the list https://www.churchofengland.org/about/education-and-schools/church-schools-and-academies/siams-inspections. Please note: As per the Information for Schools guide also available on the webpage, this list is an ‘expected’ not a ‘guaranteed’ list. It is possible that extraordinary circumstances will lead to unannounced changes, but these will be avoided if possible.
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